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Dear RTH Residents,

Do you know the RTH Mission Statement? I didn’t. But as the new RTH Executive Direc-
tor and a former RTH resident, I am seeing and feeling the power in our mission. 

Th e RTH Mission: “RTH seeks to develop, preserve and maintain safe and aff ordable housing 
for low and moderate income people of diverse backgrounds in the RTH/Mission Hill neighbor-
hood and to improve the quality of life for its residents. We achieve this through property manage-
ment, construction and rehabilitation of properties, provision of social and educational services, 
workforce development, and community activism. As one of the oldest grassroots, tenant organiza-
tions, we dedicate ourselves to defending the rights to quality, aff ordable housing for people of all 
races and cultures as well as promoting tenant empowerment through active tenant participation 
in leadership and development.”

RTH is made up of people of all ages and abilities from every walk of life, living, working 
and playing side by side.  Th is is an exciting and vibrant community in addition to being 
one of the most desirable places to live in the City of Boston.  

I was attracted by the opportunity to work in Mission Hill, the neighborhood where I grew 
up. I was also excited about the holistic approach of community development and civic en-
gagement that has been a large part of the rich history of RTH. I wanted to take my positive 
experiences and memories of living in the neighborhood and pay it forward; by giving back 
to a community that has had a positive impact on my life as well as countless others. I want 
to continue to foster the rich legacy of “a strong sense of community where people know 
and care about each other”. In my opinion, RTH is not just a place to live but a neighbor-
hood where residents are supported and encouraged to develop to their full potential with 
emphasis on being active in civic aff airs and feeling a strong sense of community.

I am excited to be the new RTH Executive Director, for I feel that RTH is one of the most 
innovative and successful community development organizations in the Boston area with 
its focus on increasing the social and economic power of individuals and families in the 
community through education, economic development and programming that foster a safe 
vibrant and culturally diverse aff ordable housing community. 

As the new Executive Director I hope to:

• Build on the great work done in the past to help RTH to be the “Best” neighbor-
hood to live and/or work in Boston. I am interested in improving the quality of life 
for all current RTH residents including my family members that live in the commu-
nity

• Preserve the unique character of the neighborhood while fostering a community 
that is a model for the future

• Provide a safe and diverse neighborhood with strong resident participation and 
activism

• Develop and provide a high quality of human service programs that are responsive 
to the varied needs and interests of the residents 

Karen T. Gately
Executive Director

HEALTH & SAFETY
 MEETINGS

(see page 3)

CANDIDATES 
NIGHT FORUM

Saturday, June 1, 2013
4 p.m. - 6 p.m.

(see page 2) 

POTLUCK SUPPER

Saturday, June 8, 2013
Parks Community Bldg.

(see page 8)

continued on Page 2
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 Beverly Moss, Technology Director                                                     

 RESIDENT IN THE SPOTLIGHT

Tomeka Taylor

 NEW COMMUNITY MEETINGS

Community meetings will run seasonally (January, April, 
August and October) in the Parks Community Bldg. from 
6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. Th e format will expand to include 
construction updates and an opportunity for residents to ask 
questions, address concerns or make suggestions. Any  unan-
swered questions will be followed up on and the resolutions 
announced at the next meeting under old business. RTH Ad-
ministrative and Resident Services staff  will be in attendance. 
In addition, our property Managers will be invited to attend 
or send a representative.

Tomeka Taylor has been a resident 
of RTH at Mission Park for three 
years and still considers herself a 
“newbie” to the community.

She is a single mom of two won-
derful and energetic boys, David, 
age 11, and Jaiden, age 5.

Tomeka attended Urban College 
of Boston where she earned an Associate’s Degree in Early 
Childhood Education and an Associate’s Degree in Human 
Services. She worked with the City of Boston (Boston’s Youth 
and Family Services) for twelve years as a kindergarten teacher 
assigned to the Tobin Community Center. “I thoroughly en-
joyed my work with the children and families in Mission Hill 
and was sad to leave. I was on the waiting list for housing at 
RTH nine years, but I felt this community and environment 
would be a good place for me to raise my two boys. And, it 
was worth the wait. I feel very comfortable living here.” 

“My son David was diagnosed with Autism and ADHD when 
he was two and a half years old. When the doctor delivered 
the heartbreaking diagnosis, I left the offi  ce with a one page 
pamphlet that described autism as a complex developmental 
disability which aff ects a person’s ability to communicate and 
interact with others.” 

“I experienced a wide array of emotions - shock, grief, fear, 
denial, anger, acceptance, and many more. I had to develop 
my own Autism 101 crash course. I spent a lot of time at the 
Parker Hill Library researching autism, and reading every 
book I could fi nd that could bring me to a better understand-
ing of autism and how to advocate in the schools, hospitals 
and housing – whatever it took to take care of my son.”

April is Autism Awareness Month. Research reports that 1 in 
88 children in public schools is diagnosed with autism. “For-
tunately more people are aware of this disability than they 
were 10 years ago when I began my journey.” 

Although raising a child with autism presents many unique 
challenges, Tomeka has learned to live with the negative com-
ments, insults,criticisms, insensitive comments, strange looks 
and stares without becoming stressed. 

“I wish more people would become more informed about this 
disability, and show more compassion, sensitivity, acceptance 
and understanding.”

“I was very pleased to fi nd several good books on autism in 
the Betty Powers Library, some written especially for children. 
I would really like to see more activities and opportunities 
at RTH geared toward children living with this disability. 
Special thanks to the staff  at the BPLCLC for helping to shine 
a light on autism.”

 CANDIDATES NIGHT FORUM

Eligible RTH residents interested in running for a seat on 
the board will introduce themselves and their qualifi cations 
and present their positions on RTH community issues. We 
need RTH community members to attend this Candidates 
Night Forum. Find out who is running for the RTH Board 
of directors and what they will stand for and work for in our 
community.  Let’s choose our Directors responsibly and hold 
them accountable. (see page 3 Running for the Board)

• Strengthen and increase partnerships and collabo-
rations with both  business, nonprofi ts, like-mind-
ed agencies

Th e RTH staff  and volunteers work hard to ensure every-
one regardless of race, gender, income or background has 
the opportunity to live life to the fullest.  All this eff ort 
can only provide the nucleus for community involvement 
in a wide range of community functions.  To develop and 
sustain eff ective programs and services, the staff  and board 
need your ideas, encouragement and assistance. We hope 
you take this opportunity to become a more engaged RTH 
resident.  We invite you to attend a meeting.  Volunteer 
for a special event.  Try a class. Mentor a youth. Serve on a 
committee or the Board of Directors. 

We look forward to fi nding more ways to better serve 
the needs of the RTH community in the coming year.  I 
encourage you to stop by the Health and Safety or quarterly 
Community Meeting to learn more about some of the new 
and exciting initiatives and projects happening now and 
in the near future, including the construction of our new 
Community Center.  Each of these meetings has a new 
format that allows time for you to ask questions and meet 
some of your RTH neighbors, staff  and volunteers.

Let us know if there is anything we can do to help you 
enjoy your “RTH experience” even more. Please contact me 
anytime with your questions, concerns or suggestions. I look 
forward to meeting you. Together, we can make this an even 
better community! 
Sincerely,
Karen T. Gately
kgately@roxburytenants.org

Message from Executive Director                      continued from Page 1
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Formerly the RTH Security Meeting, 
the RTH Health & Safety Meeting will 
continue to meet on the 2nd Wednes-
day of each month from 6:30 to 7:30 
p.m. in the Parks Community Building. 
Sal DeMarco of Securitas and Offi  cer 
Jerry Smart of the Boston Police De-
partment will provide crime statistics, 
discuss neighborhood safety issues, 
and take resident’s questions as before. 
Property Management representatives 
will also be on hand, and a third health 
focused section has been added. 

Each month, the meeting will be hosted 
by a diff erent RTH department head 
and a health topic of interest to RTH 
residents will be presented, followed 
by an opportunity for residents to ask 
questions, voice concerns, and make 
suggestions.  

Th e inaugural meeting of the RTH 
Health & Safety Meeting was attended 
by over thirty RTH residents who 
learned about the bedbug epidemic in 
America and particularly in Boston.  
Lisa Moris, MSW, LISW, (who, coinci-
dently, did her internship here at RTH 
Resident Services Department a number 
of years ago) gave an in-depth presenta-
tion on the basics of recognizing signs of 
bedbugs, what steps to take to avoid an 
infestation, and the necessity of treat-
ing bedbugs on the  community level, 
rather than as an individual household 
problem. If one unit has bedbugs, the 
surrounding units are at risk and should 
be inspected, too. Her main point was 
that having bedbugs is not an indica-
tion of poor housekeeping or unsanitary 
conditions. It can happen to anyone 
and it should not be a cause for shame 
or embarrassment. Do not ignore the 
signs. Th e bedbugs will not go away by 
themselves, may live for up to four years 
without feeding, and a female may lay 
up to 500 eggs a day! Do not dispose of 
infested furniture or clothing by setting 
out in the halls or at the curbside. Do 
not pick up furniture, clothing, or other 
items that have been placed out- you 
may be bringing unwanted guests into 
your home.

 Roxanne Haecker, Director of Program Development

Copies of the presentation are available 
by request at the Resident Services of-
fi ce. If you suspect bedbugs, call facili-
ties immediately for a free inspection. 

Traffi  c issues were a focus of the safety 
section of the meeting. Charlie Fernan-
dez, a Mission Park resident, brought a 
serious traffi  c safety concern to Offi  cer 
Smart’s attention. Th e timing of the 
light at the intersection of Parker Street 
and Huntington Avenue makes for very 
dangerous pedestrian crossings. 

Beverly Moss, Technology Director, 
suggested that a “green left arrow” traffi  c 
light be installed on the traffi  c lights 
outside of the Mission Park Huntington 
Avenue entrance. Th is would allow all 
patrons traveling east on Huntington 
Avenue safe passage while entering Mis-
sion Park. 

Residents would appreciate a visit to 
the RTH Health & Safety Meeting by 
a representative of the Boston traf-
fi c department and maybe Councillor 
Michael Ross, as well. Other residents 
complained that the handling of vehicles 
entering Mission Park needed to be 
addressed immediately. Traffi  c jams are 
occurring regularly at the main security 
booth. Why can’t taxis, the RIDE, and 
other such vehicles be passed through 
without a prolonged stop at the booth 
which backs up traffi  c onto and down 
Huntington Avenue? Rita Arroyo, Old 
Neighborhood Residents Association 
President, asked that they be given the 
Old Neighborhood security tour reports 
as they had been in the past, to which 
Sal DeMarco readily agreed. 

Please let us know what health related 
topics you would like to have addressed 
at the RTH Health & Safety Meeting  
and join the meeting  to learn about 
health issues , neighborhood safety and 
a chance to win the monthly raffl  e! 

 Beverly Moss, Technology Director

 RUNNING FOR THE BOARD

What does an RTH  Board 

Director do?

Th e RTH Board of Directors oversees 
RTH fi nancial resources, ensures there 
is suffi  cient funding for sustainability 
and desired growth, and ensures ac-
countability to the RTH community. 
It engages in strategic planning and 
oversight implementation, ensures 
eff ective program development and 
evaluation, hires, supports and evalu-
ates the executive director, ensures the 
legal and ethical integrity of the RTH 
organization, and works to enhance 
RTH’s public image. It is hard work. 
Each year the RTH organization’s 
business becomes more complex; it 
takes much study and preparation 
to conscientiously and responsibly 
address. 

In addition to a monthly board meet-
ing (there may  be more frequent 
meetings if necessary) board members 
chair or serve on various committees 
such as Audit, Budget & Finance, 
Governance, Strategic Planning, ADA 
(Disability), Social Events, and other 
ad hoc committees.

Although it can be time consuming, it 
is also immensely gratifying to make a 
commitment and be of service to your 
community and it is worth every bit 
of the hard work and time invested.  
If family, work, school, or other com-
mitments don’t allow you time to 
serve on the RTH Board of Directors, 
please do come to community meet-
ings and to the annual meeting to 
help elect Directors who you believe 
will work in the best interests of the 
whole RTH community.

 NEW RTH HEALTH AND SAFETY MEETINGS

Th e next Health & Safety Meeting is 
scheduled for

Wednesday, May 8, 2013 

 6:30 p.m.

Parks Community Bldg.

(see Page 2)



www.roxburytenants.org

May 2013 SPRING Issue Telstar Page 4

 AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAM  ESOL

 Helen Hui, Education SpecialistNikita Payne, After School Program/Summer Enrichment Director

continued on page 5 

It feels like the school year is fl ying by! We have been very busy over at the RTH 
After School Program (ASP).  We recently acquired the old daycare space which 
we now call the Recreation and Exploration Center (Th e REC). With this new 
space we can serve up to 50 children and provide more enriching activities. 

Th e RTH After School Program provides a safe, fun place for school-aged chil-
dren to work on homework, participate in exciting enrichment activities, and 
make new friends! Activities include homework assistance, literacy, computer 
classes, art projects, and science activities! We are pleased to have students from 
neighboring colleges to work with us as tutors and lead activities. Full day school 
vacation week programming is free of charge for enrolled students. Th ere is a 
small fee for parents who want to sign their children for the December, February 
and April breaks. 

SUMMER ENRICHMENT PROGRAM 

What is your child doing to stay active and engaged this summer? Come enjoy 
swimming, sports, art projects, science activities, and fi eld trips throughout the 
Boston area with the RTH Summer Enrichment Program! Th e SEP is open to 
children ages 6 through 12. Enrollment preference is given to children who are 
residents of RTH. Th e RTH Summer Enrichment Program will run from July 
8th - August 23rd and will cost $150 per child. Applications will be available 
April 3rd @ Th e REC (835R Huntington Avenue). Th e program is open to chil-
dren ages fi ve through twelve who are currently enrolled in kindergarten through 
5th grades, and are residents of RTH. Th e Summer Enrichment Program gives 
kids a chance to participate in fun learning activities in an atmosphere where 
respect, teamwork and a sense of community are valued.

Interested in signing your child up for after school, summer programming or just 
curious? Feel free to call 617-232-9222 or stop by for a tour.

Th e goal of the ESOL classes at RTH 
is to help non-native speakers with 
their English profi ciency to obtain jobs, 
advance in the workplace, and further 
engage in their community. Attendees 
of these classes tend to be parents who 
are juggling work with raising their 
family, that believe that acquiring more 
profi cient language skills will better 
their livelihoods. Since these attendees 
are RTH residents, they feel that having 
classes off ered by the community allows 
them the opportunity to manage their 
time while interacting with neighbors 
who share the same beliefs in the impor-
tance of language.

RTH off ers Beginning ESOL class, 
English for the Workplace, Advanced 
ESOL, and an Idiomatic English Con-
versation Group.  

Th e Workplace Class is using materi-
als from the Asian American Civic 
Association(AACA), with the hopes that 
the curriculum will prepare them for 
the job trainings off ered by AACA. Th is 
class has continued working on how to 
read newspaper advertisements, make 
appointments for interviews, and create 
resumes. We are also working on work-
place- and daily life-related vocabulary, 
such as phrases needed in the emergency 
room or at the supermarket. Please note 
that RTH ESOL classes are open to all 
residents. Th ese classes are conducted in 
English. 

Th e ESOL Advanced Class also has 
a focus on workplace-related language 
skills, and the two classes share some 
of the curriculum; the Advanced Class 
also opens the possibility of pursuing a 
college degree.

Th e Idiomatic English Conversation 
Group provides a forum for advanced 
ESOL students to practice conversation-
al skills and the use of idioms, always 
a challenge for those learning to speak 
English.  So if you have been sitting on 
the fence about studying to improve 
your English skills, don’t miss the boat! 

CONSTRUCTION WORKING GROUP MEETING 
Th ese meetings will be held every other Tuesday at 4 p.m. in the Flynn
Conference Room. Construction project updates and concerns will be addressed.

All residents are welcome to attend. Th e next meeting will be held on

 May 14, 2013 

Left to Right: Jose, Curtis Jr., and Christian
Afterschool Program Visual Arts Project
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• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •

 ELIGIBILITY TO RUN FOR THE

 RTH BOARD OF DIRECTORS

 NUTRITION AND HEALTHY EATING PROGRAMS AT RTH

Cooking Matters at the Store® is a guided grocery store tour to help fami-
lies buy healthy, aff ordable foods. Participants learn and practice shopping skills 
such as buying fruits and vegetables on a budget, comparing unit prices, reading 
labels, and identifying whole grain foods. Our fi rst tours were led by BU nutrition 
students, trained by the Share Our Strength organization, who led groups of RTH 
residents on tours through the local Stop and Shop. We now have our own trained 
facilitator, Dorothy Hurley, who has not only taken over leading the tours- four to 
date- but is collaborating with RTH community interpreters in order to include 
RTH residents with limited English language profi ciency.

Share Our Strength, a national non-profi t dedicated to ending childhood hunger 
in America, has developed a program called Cooking Matters, which teaches low 
income families at risk of hunger how to get more food for their money and better 
nourishment from those foods. Cooking Matters is presenting cooking workshops 
and food preparation demonstrations in the Flynn Kitchen that are geared towards 
seniors, families and kids, and teens. In December, a fully subscribed Cooking Mat-
ters workshop focused on making holiday foods healthier while still being tasty and 
festive. Currently, a six-session workshop series for seniors and adults is underway 
and a series for parents and children is being planned. We will also have workshops 
on adaptive recipes- making favorite dishes healthier- as many RTH residents have 
expressed concerns about diabetes, obesity, and high blood pressure. 

 Roxanne Haecker, Director of Program Development

Food Dollars - Funded by AARP, facilitated by ABCD at RTH, this six-
workshop series was designed to address specifi c dietary issues of African American 
seniors. Th e goal of Food Dollars is to increase access to healthy food and eating 
Participants learn about the senior food pyramid and how to plan and prepare 
healthy low cost meals that are nutritious and easy to prepare; how to read unit 
prices, to use cost saving techniques when grocery shopping, food safety and avail-
able benefi ts. Each of the sixteen participants who attended fi ve sessions received a 
Stop and Shop gift card to practice smart shopping techniques. Th e fi rst RTH Food 
Dollars class created a cook book of tasty, healthy dishes that will be used in the 
Flynn Kitchen senior lunch program in the coming year.

Weight Watchers A fi fteen-week pilot Weight Watchers program is underway 
at RTH. Participants meet once a week to weigh in, learn new strategies for losing 
weight and maintain a healthy weight, and to support each other’s eff orts. Each 
participant has committed to perform community service hours and to participate 
in an exercise program at RTH - Walking Group, Yoga, Senior Fit, Ballroom Dancing, 
etc- in addition to the weekly meeting. 

Please watch bulletin boards for fl yers announcing dates and times for upcom-
ing off erings. If you see a class or workshop that you are interested in, don’t delay 
in registering. Th ese classes, workshops, and tours are very popular and fi ll up 
quickly!

Come out and cheer for 
our Team!

co-sponsored by 

Roxbury Tenants of Harvard and
 Sociedad Latina

Check out the Mission Hill Little 
League website, 

www.missionhill-littleleague.org
for game schedules

MHLL 2012 Cubs
Roxbury Tenants of Harvard

MISSION HILL LITTLE LEAGUE

Make up your mind to take advantage 
of the free ESOL classes right here at 
RTH. For more information call 
Helen Hui, Education Specialist at
617-232-0400.

 ESOL                              continued from page 4

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •

• Must be a legal resident of an 
RTH property

• Must be 18 years or older

• Must be a voting member for at 
least 6 months

• May not be an employee of RTH 
(An otherwise eligible employee must 
resign from his/her position before 
running for the board.)

•

RTH SUPPORTS MULTIPLE SCLEROSIS AWARENESS
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  Marta Franklin, Resident Services  Cherie Milton, Resident Services

BABYSITTERS CLUBFAMILY NURTURING PROGRAM

Th e RTH Family Nurturing Program, coordinated by Cherie Milton, meets weekly 
and is designed to build strong, healthy bonds between parents and their children. 
We utilize the Nurturing Parenting Program curriculum, which provides parents 
with eff ective behavior management tools and encourages the development of 
healthy parent-child relationships, so that families may face their unique challenges 
together.

Group discussions, interactive activities, and videos help increase parents’ and chil-
drens’ understanding of program concepts. Th e classes are designed to strengthen 
families through education in empathy, discipline, responsibility, child develop-
ment, healthy family roles, self-awareness, personal power, and positive behavior 
management

Families have begun interacting, socializing and supporting each other and giving 
positive feedback. Children are excited about the program and look forward to at-
tending on Th ursday nights. Th e children are learning about responsibility, behavior 
management and most important, learning to communicate with their parents. Th e 
families also gather together for meals, family nurturing time and family activities. 
Th e resident and staff  facilitators, serving in the Family Nurturing Program, dem-
onstrate commitment, dedication and enthusiasm working with the families, and 
each week they come prepared with fresh ideas for the week’s topic.

We look forward to a great conclusion of the program on May 23rd with a big and 
memorable graduation party. 

RTH Babysitters Club completed 
the babysitter’s training for twelve 
residents on January 26, 2013.

Th e training was coordinated by Mar-
ta Franklin and facilitated by Teresa 
Naranjo. Th e resident trainees ranged 
in age from 16 to 61 years of age. 

Th ese newly trained group of RTH 
Babysitters Club members received 
instruction in the areas of safety, 
developmental stages, arts and crafts, 
reading, and self care. 

Th e babysitters will be available to 
work at RTH functions and events. 
We hope that with the availability of 
childcare, parents in our community 
will be able to participate and attend 
the wide range of events available to 
everyone in our community.

Save the Date

RTH Block Festival

Saturday

 August 17, 2013

Watch the bulletin boards for more 
information

For more information call 

617-566-4025

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO 

RUTH CHAVIS

who celebrated her 101st birthday on 
January 29th!

Ruth Chavis is of Indian descent, 
and has been an Evangelist for over 

50 years. She obtained her fi rst 
driver’s license at age 80!

ATTENTION TRADESPEOPLE
Northeast Interiors, Inc. and our 
subcontractors are seeking local 

tradespeople for construction at:

RTH Community Center
50 Vining Street

Boston, MA 02115

We encourage females and local Bos-
ton residents to apply! Please submit 

your resume and cover letter to:

resume@neigc.com
or visit our on-site application station 

at:
1 New Whitney Street

Boston, MA 02115
(across the street from the 
Parks Community Center
2 New Whitney Street)

Do you have an idea or suggestion for an article for the newsletter? 
Contact Beverly Moss, Technology Director at 617-738-8220 or email her at 

bmoss@roxburytenants.org.

MARY T. CLIFFORD

 MEMORIAL POOL

OPENS 

JUNE 29TH
(see page 8)
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 I WON THE MONEY GAME

 Beverly Moss, Technology Director

 INDEPENDENT SCHOOL ENTRANCE EXAM (ISEE)

Th irteen students completed a six-
week Financial Literacy program and 
have earned a $25 youth savings ac-
count opened in their names.

Th e RTH Financial Literacy Group 
program makes learning about money 
management enjoyable and easy. 
It provides fun, hands-on learning 
experiences that engage them interac-
tively, resulting in improved fi nancial 
behaviors and a positive impact on 
future fi nancial decisions.

Our program explains the basics of 
money management and off ers sugges-
tions on allowances, saving, budgeting, 
work for pay and charitable giving.

Th is program teaches youth how to 
make informed fi nancial choices and 
inspires and encourages them to con-
tinue using their money-management 
skills.

Sign up for our summer program!    
Call 617-738-8220

 for more information

 Jeannette Mourino, Trinity Management

 Natalya Betzig, Youth Development

 MISSION PARK GARAGE

Th e monthly garage lease cost is only 
$30.00/per month. Garage lease holders 
sign a one-year lease. We do have an 
open waitlist for anyone wishing to lease 
a parking space in the Garage in the 
near future.

Guest parking is available in the Garage 
at off -hours (after 6:00 p.m. - 7 a.m. 
on weekdays – all day Saturdays and 
Sundays) for a nominal fee – ($3.75). 
Guests must stop by the Security Dis-
patch Offi  ce to obtain a pass that would 
allow entry to the Garage.

For more information residents may 
contact Asuncion Velez in the manage-
ment offi  ce at (617) 566-0707 or Sal 
DeMarco at Security (617) 731-6972.

REMINDER: Residents can use the 
rear entry via the guard booth #2 on St. 
Albans Road for a speedier, more conve-
nient entry to Mission Park

Th e Independent School Entrance Exam (ISEE), the most advanced admission test 
available for independent schools, is used throughout the U.S., internationally, and 
for the City of Boston’s Exam Schools.
                       Congratulations to the following students:

Virginia Lei and Sharon Zhou Boston Latin Academy
Mandy Deng and Macy Tsang  Boston Latin Academy

 RTH RECYCLING

Th is spring the RTH Youth 
Council, in collaboration 
with Trinity Management, 
is promoting a Townhouse 
Recycling Initiative! All 
townhouse residents will be 
off ered a Big Recycling Bin, 
which they will have the option to pick 
up, free of charge.

Th e Youth Council is concerned that 
recycling has been a challenge for many 
residents, and hopes that the implemen-
tation of newer, bigger recycling bins 
will help to promote this important 
cause. In addition to bins being off ered 
to townhouses, three permanent recy-
cling receptacles will be installed in key 
public locations across Mission Park.  

Th e Council hopes that this initiative 
will be the fi rst step in establishing 
functional, community-wide recycling 
here at RTH. For now, the challenge is 
to raise awareness about the recycling 
project.   

Recycling is Coming!
Get Excited!

Kelvin Chim, Omayma Dalal, and Harry Li     John D. O’Bryant School

Front Row: Yaovi Dablah ,Ta’kerria Sherrod, Evan Diaz, Devontae McLean 
Back Row: Kamar Hau, Mandy Deng, Anjela Deng, 

Manuncheka Durosca, Sharon Zhou (not pictured: Hilary Wong, Ikraam Mohamud, Mohamed 
Mohamud, Iman Mohamud)

Left to right: Dora Hui, Upper Level ISEE instructor, Kelvin Chim, Omayma Dalal, Mandy 
Deng, Macy Tsang, Sharon Zhou, Carrie Hui, Lower Level ISEE instructor, Helen Hui, 

Education Specialist. (not pictured: Virginia Lei and Harry Li )
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After School Program 617-232-9222
Community Building 617-232-0400
Community Events 617-566-4025
Facilities Department 617-566-1534
Flynn Kitchen 617-739-7433
Flynn 7th Floor 617-734-2334
Library/Computer Center 617-738-8220
Mission Park Garage 617-732-6334
ONRA Management           617-232-1399
Resident Services 617-232-0204
RTH Executive Offi  ce 617-232-4306
S-C Management           617-232-5910
Security 617-731-6972
Trinity Management 617-566-0707
Youth Department 617-232-0400

POOL OPENING

GET YOUR POOL ID 

Parks Community Bldg. 
beginning June 3

Swim classes available

POOL OPENS JUNE 29th

Call 617-232-0400
 for more information.

BINGOSENIOR DROP-IN 

Monday- Friday 
9 a.m. - 5 p.m.

Flynn House 7th fl oor
805 Huntington Avenue

Stop by and enjoy a cup 
of coff ee with your neigh-
bors and enjoy some lively 

conversation
For more information call 

617-566-4025.

BingoJoin your 
neighbors every 

Tuesday &
Th ursday

 at 2 p.m.

 ANNOUNCEMENTS

BEGINNER BALLROOM 

DANCE CLASS

Every Sunday, 
7:30 p.m. - 9 p.m.

Parks Community Bldg.

2 New Whitney Street

LUNCH FOR $1.00

Enjoy lunch at the Brigham 
& Women’s Cafeteria on the 
1st Sunday of each month. 
Each coupon is worth $7.00. 
Coupons are available the 
last week of the preceding 
month. Call Th eresa Parks 
617-739-7433 or Laura
Adams at 617-566-4025.

TRANSLATION 

Cantonese - Russian 

 Spanish

Tuesdays 9 a.m. - 11 a.m.
Flynn Kitchen

805 Huntington Avenue

ROOF DECK

 OPENING

Friday, May 24, 2013

12 noon

Flynn Bldg., 7th fl oor

805 Huntington Avenue

Enjoy the view, read a 
book, have lunch, and chat 

with friends

Th is space is for adults only 
(21 and over). Sorry, no 

children are allowed on the 
roof deck.

TAXI COUPONS

On sale on the 1st Tuesday 
of every month (10:30 
a.m.). Purchase $10 worth 
of tickets for $5.00. 

For more information call 
Th eresa Parks at 617-739-
7433 or Laura Adams at 
617-566-4025.

SADLY MISSED

Catherine Curtin
Leonid Ivanovich
Gertrude Jackson

Mark McKenna
Elizabeth Strictland

Lorraine Wise

POTLUCK SUPPER

 Saturday, June 8, 2013

6 p.m.

Parks Community Bldg.

2 New Whitney St.

Please join your neighbors 
and share a Potluck Supper!

Bring your favorite dish

•

•

Flynn House 7th fl oor
805 Huntington Avenue

ROOF DECK

 ASSISTANT POSITION

SEASONAL SENIOR STIPEND 

Greet residents and guests, 
maintain sign in sheets, and 
ensure roof deck policies are 
adhered to.

Th is is a seasonal position

Bilingual residents encouraged 
to apply.

For more information call 
Laura Adams at 617-566-

4025 or stop by her offi  ce in 
the Flynn Lobby to apply.


